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 The Bylaws and New Motions Committee will be selected after the Verifi cation and Eligibility Com-
mittee meets in April 2019. “ALL” suggested and recommended changes to be considered by these 
committees, whether they are a Bylaw change or a New Motion, must be submitted in writing and 
mailed to the Home Offi ce and received by May 31, 2019.

Zdar Boh!
     Michael J. Horvath            Scott T. Pogorelec, F.I.C.
     Supreme President             Supreme Secretary

NO FAXED COPIES OR E-MAILS  WILL BE ACCEPTED!!

 In order to insure that our members and delegates to our upcoming 33rd Quadrennial Conven-
tion, scheduled for August 3 - August 7, 2019 in Cleveland, OH, understand the procedure for donation 
requests at the Convention, I refer to page 15, Section 2.2(c) of our Bylaws. This section states: “The 
Petitions and Donations Committee shall consist of the Supreme Chaplain, Supreme President, and 
Supreme Secretary. Donations shall be limited to a maximum of Ten Thousand Dollars ($10,000.00) to 
any one church, religious organization, social or cultural association, with a total donation limit of Thirty 
Five Thousand Dollars ($35,000.00).
 Petitions and requests for donations must be submitted in writing and mailed to my atten-
tion at the Home Offi ce, 205 Madison St., P.O. Box 899, Passaic, NJ 07055 no later than one (1) 
month prior to the Convention. No Faxed copies or E-mails will be accepted. This year’s deadline for 
submitting all petitions and donation requests is Wednesday, July 3, 2019. No petition or donation 
request will be accepted from the Convention fl oor. The Committee shall submit a written report to the 
Convention.
 I hope that all members and delegates fully understand our Bylaws related to petitions and dona-
tions. Our Bylaws clearly state our offi cial policy and therefore serve as our guide in all our Convention 
deliberations and decisions. I bring this important issue to your attention so that we all have suffi cient 
time to submit any petition or donation request to be considered by the Committee and delegates of the 
33rd  Quadrennial Convention. I appreciate your understanding and cooperation in  this important matter.

Zdar Boh!
Scott T. Pogorelec, F.I.C.

Supreme Secretary

ALL SLOVAK CATHOLIC SOKOL MEMBERS


